Complainant:  I. C. Knot (Seller)
You contracted with Mr. Kids in March of last year to manage the lovely little home you inherited from your dear beloved aunt Mildred. You agreed to pay Mr. Kids $80 a month as management fees. The following April, Mr. Kids informed you he had a renter, Mrs. Cheatham, for your aunt’s home and a copy of the completed lease for one year. Your specific guidelines and rules were included in the body of the agreement.

From the time Mrs. Cheatham moved into your dear aunt’s home, a very disturbing trend was being allowed by Mr. Kids and/or his firm such as a broken-down car in the drive and the lawn not being maintained, as evidenced by your bi-monthly drive bys.  YOUR AUNT IS TURNING OVER IN HER GRAVE.

After the lease was up, you decided not to renew but to sell, as the home was left a disaster mainly by the cats that were never supposed to be there in the first place. You were told Mrs. Cheatham did not get her deposit back, but you didn’t get it either. GO FIGURE!

After all of the repairs were completed, you allowed Mr. Kids to put the house up for sale. The closing was a three-ring circus, which Mr. Kids’ assistant attended. Out of the blue, you were handed a bill for $2,200 without an itemized statement or receipts. WHAT FOR?

Nothing can ever replace the loss of sleep, anguish or pain you endured, and the hundreds of dollars you lost in the mismanagement of your legacy. You have contacted an attorney and have also sent letters to the Better Business Bureau, Texas Real Estate Commission, Consumer Fraud Commission and the Attorney General’s Office. You want Mr. Kids and his firm to be held accountable for this outrage.

Respondent:  R. Kids (listing agent)

Mr. Knot was given a monthly report during the time his home was rented. And after his complaint about the yard, he called your firm to express his pleasure at its appearance. You were not personally responsible for the management of his home, but did handle the sale. Unfortunately, you had to be out of town for the closing, but sent your licensed assistant. The $2,200 bill for the additional repairs necessary to make the deal work had received prior approval. You don’t know what he is unhappy about.

This property was a difficult one to market as it was a 780 sq. ft. brick home built in the ‘40s with a one-care detached garage. The kitchen and bath were original. Because of the damage, the carpet had to be replaced, floors sanded and restained, but the home still smelled. You were lucky to get the $55,000 sale.

You feel the problems are mainly with communications and largely due to Mr. Knot being a district manager for a large company and having to travel a lot. Therefore, communications for the most part were either done by voice messages or e-mail, many times with several days delay due to his traveling. You feel sure he was notified about the $2,200 in repairs as well as your assistant attending the closing.

You feel you have done your best in the sale of his home and have treated Mr. Knot, as well as all other parties, fairly and honestly.

